
From: Beaudry, Jacqueline
To: Taylor, Christopher (Mayor)
Cc: Radina, Travis
Subject: Roll Call
Date: Tuesday, June 20, 2023 7:18:20 PM

Roll Call begins tonight with CM Radina.
 
Jacqueline Beaudry, City Clerk (she/her/hers)
1st Vice President, Michigan Association of Municipal Clerks
2019 Michigan City Clerk of the Year
Ann Arbor City Clerk's Office | Guy C. Larcom City Hall |301 E. Huron, 2nd Floor ∙ Ann Arbor ∙ MI ∙
48104
734.794.6140 (O) ∙ 734.994.8296 (F) | Internal Extension 41401
jbeaudry@a2gov.org | www.a2gov.org
P Think Green! Please don't print this e-mail unless absolutely necessary.
 



From: Disch, Lisa
To: Beaudry, Jacqueline
Cc: Reiser, John
Subject: Amendment to C3
Date: Tuesday, June 20, 2023 8:59:54 PM

Dear Ms. Beaudry,

Later in the meeting, I will propose the following amendment to C3. Please circulate it to my
colleagues.

2:13 – Donation and Reuse of Household Items.  
(1) Household Items in good condition intended for donation or reuse by others may be
placed near the curb subject to the following conditions:  
a. 
Household Items in good condition intended for donation or reuse by others may be
placed near the curb subject to the following conditions: a. Household Items may be
placed near the curb once per week for no more than 48 continuous hours. For
example, a Household Item placed near the curb at 9 a.m. on Saturday must be
removed by Monday at 9 a.m. and then may not be placed near the curb again until the
next Saturday at 9 a.m. starting at Noon Fridays and must be removed by Sunday by 5
pm (after 53 hours). A person may only place Household Items in the public right-of-way
in front of property owned or occupied by that person. Household Items may not be
placed on a roadway, sidewalk, or other path of travel. 

Lisa

Lisa Disch | Ward One City Council Representative
City of Ann Arbor 
301 E. Huron Street 
Ann Arbor, MI 48107-8647
 
ldisch@a2gov.org | Watch City Council Live
At: https://www.a2gov.org/departments/communications/ctn/Pages/watch.aspx



This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow
directions unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

From: Ryan J Stanton
To: Harrison, Cynthia; Landefeld, Josh; Briggs, Erica
Subject: Allmendinger deeds
Date: Tuesday, June 20, 2023 10:16:49 PM

Can one of you forward me digital copies of the Allmendinger deeds? Or can you clarify what specific
racial restrictions were contained in them? 

Did the restrictions pertain to people of certain racial categories living on the property or did they
more broadly extend to any use of the property?

Planning to get a story out early tomorrow morning based on tonight’s vote.

Thanks,

Ryan Stanton
The Ann Arbor News/MLive



From: Beaudry, Jacqueline
To: City Council
Cc: McDonald, Kevin; Fournier, John
Subject: FW: Amendment to Item #23-1103, Section 2
Date: Tuesday, June 20, 2023 11:06:05 PM

 
 
Jacqueline Beaudry, City Clerk (she/her/hers)
1st Vice President, Michigan Association of Municipal Clerks
2019 Michigan City Clerk of the Year
Ann Arbor City Clerk's Office | Guy C. Larcom City Hall |301 E. Huron, 2nd Floor ∙ Ann Arbor ∙ MI ∙
48104
734.794.6140 (O) ∙ 734.994.8296 (F) | Internal Extension 41401
jbeaudry@a2gov.org | www.a2gov.org
P Think Green! Please don't print this e-mail unless absolutely necessary.
 

From: Harrison, Cynthia <CHarrison@a2gov.org> 
Sent: Tuesday, June 20, 2023 2:43 PM
To: Beaudry, Jacqueline <JBeaudry@a2gov.org>
Cc: Higgins, Sara <SHiggins@a2gov.org>
Subject: Amendment to Item #23-1103, Section 2
 
Hello, Ms. Beaudry,
 
In re-reading section (e) in preparation for first reading, I would like to move to amend the language
for greater clarity and because the current language does not fully reflect my intention with respect
to tail lamps. 
 
To clarify section (e), I would like to amend it to read the following:
 
(e) cracked, broken or burned out tail lamp where at least one tail lamp remains functional and
properly illuminated. 

Thank you,
 

Cynthia Harrison
Council Member, Ward 1
(She/her/hers)
 
City of Ann Arbor 
301 E. Huron St 
Ann Arbor, MI 48104
 

www.a2gov.org
Think Green! Please don't print this e-mail unless absolutely necessary.
 





From: Beaudry, Jacqueline
To: City Council
Cc: Fournier, John; McDonald, Kevin
Subject: FW: Amendment to C3
Date: Tuesday, June 20, 2023 11:10:28 PM

 
 
Jacqueline Beaudry, City Clerk (she/her/hers)
1st Vice President, Michigan Association of Municipal Clerks
2019 Michigan City Clerk of the Year
Ann Arbor City Clerk's Office | Guy C. Larcom City Hall |301 E. Huron, 2nd Floor ∙ Ann Arbor ∙ MI ∙
48104
734.794.6140 (O) ∙ 734.994.8296 (F) | Internal Extension 41401
jbeaudry@a2gov.org | www.a2gov.org
P Think Green! Please don't print this e-mail unless absolutely necessary.
 

From: Disch, Lisa <LDisch@a2gov.org> 
Sent: Tuesday, June 20, 2023 9:00 PM
To: Beaudry, Jacqueline <JBeaudry@a2gov.org>
Cc: Reiser, John <JReiser@a2gov.org>
Subject: Amendment to C3
 
Dear Ms. Beaudry,
 
Later in the meeting, I will propose the following amendment to C3. Please circulate it to my
colleagues.
 

2:13 – Donation and Reuse of Household Items.  
(1) Household Items in good condition intended for donation or reuse by others may be
placed near the curb subject to the following conditions:  
a. 
Household Items in good condition intended for donation or reuse by others may be
placed near the curb subject to the following conditions: a. Household Items may be
placed near the curb once per week for no more than 48 continuous hours. For
example, a Household Item placed near the curb at 9 a.m. on Saturday must be
removed by Monday at 9 a.m. and then may not be placed near the curb again until the
next Saturday at 9 a.m. starting at Noon Fridays and must be removed by Sunday by 5
pm (after 53 hours). A person may only place Household Items in the public right-of-way
in front of property owned or occupied by that person. Household Items may not be
placed on a roadway, sidewalk, or other path of travel. 

Lisa
 

Lisa Disch | Ward One City Council Representative



City of Ann Arbor 

301 E. Huron Street 

Ann Arbor, MI 48107-8647

 

ldisch@a2gov.org | Watch City Council Live
At: https://www.a2gov.org/departments/communications/ctn/Pages/watch.aspx



From: Briggs, Erica
To: Beaudry, Jacqueline; City Council
Subject: Proposed Amendments DC-2
Date: Tuesday, June 20, 2023 11:18:37 PM

See Text in Red Below: 

Whereas, The federal building located at 200 East Liberty Street hosts a small but
notable plaza that the federal government is intending to redevelop in the coming
years;
 
Whereas, The General Services Administration (GSA) has been meeting with city
stakeholders and signaling an intent to reimagine the plaza for the last two years;
 
Whereas, Through discussions on the future of the federal building site, the City of
Ann Arbor and the GSA have realized there is an opportunity to redevelop the federal
plaza with a new vision that provides a higher value amenity for Ann Arborites;
 
Whereas, Incorporating the existing right of way along Liberty Street into the plaza
footprint may provide a higher quality installation for residents and visitors, provide an
important opportunity to create a pedestrian plaza, and provide a community
gathering space for special events such as concerts, fairs, or civic gatherings, and a
space for bordering restaurants and retailers to serve and vend when weather and
events are permitting;
 
Whereas, The development of such a plaza would be in line with the City’s
transportation goals by creating a safe pedestrian space along a key block in the
downtown area, and help facilitate a transition away from car-centric infrastructure
and toward a more sustainable and people friendly design; and
 
Whereas, The City and the DDA are also commencing a year-long circulation study in
the downtown this summer, which is partly intended to identify sections of right of way
in the downtown that would be good candidates for fully pedestrianized blocks such
as this one;
 
Whereas, working in partnership with the GSA, the opportunity  exists to explore
multiple options for creating a more vibrant and welcoming pedestrian plaza on the
200 block of East Liberty; 
 
RESOLVED, The City Council directs the City Administrator to engage with the GSA
to develop a combined vision that may incorporate portions of the right of way along
the 200 block of East Liberty Street for a new and expanded federal plaza; and
 
RESOLVED, The City Council directs the City Administrator to ensure that the
circulation study and this federal plaza design process are sufficiently coordinated
with each other so as to ensure that one does not pre-empt the other, and each
benefits from the input and analysis of the other and from community and downtown
stakeholder input.



Erica Briggs, Ward 5 Council Member 
Phone: 734-355-3931

Sign-up for my newsletter and get details about upcoming coffee hours at: www.ericafora2.com



From: Beaudry, Jacqueline
To: City Council
Cc: Fournier, John; McDonald, Kevin
Subject: FW: Proposed Amendments DC-2
Date: Tuesday, June 20, 2023 11:25:58 PM

 
 
Jacqueline Beaudry, City Clerk (she/her/hers)
1st Vice President, Michigan Association of Municipal Clerks
2019 Michigan City Clerk of the Year
Ann Arbor City Clerk's Office | Guy C. Larcom City Hall |301 E. Huron, 2nd Floor ∙ Ann Arbor ∙ MI ∙
48104
734.794.6140 (O) ∙ 734.994.8296 (F) | Internal Extension 41401
jbeaudry@a2gov.org | www.a2gov.org
P Think Green! Please don't print this e-mail unless absolutely necessary.
 

From: Briggs, Erica <EBriggs@a2gov.org> 
Sent: Tuesday, June 20, 2023 11:19 PM
To: Beaudry, Jacqueline <JBeaudry@a2gov.org>; City Council <CityCouncil@a2gov.org>
Subject: Proposed Amendments DC-2
 

See Text in Red Below: 

 

Whereas, The federal building located at 200 East Liberty Street hosts a small but
notable plaza that the federal government is intending to redevelop in the coming
years;

 

Whereas, The General Services Administration (GSA) has been meeting with city
stakeholders and signaling an intent to reimagine the plaza for the last two years;

 

Whereas, Through discussions on the future of the federal building site, the City of
Ann Arbor and the GSA have realized there is an opportunity to redevelop the federal
plaza with a new vision that provides a higher value amenity for Ann Arborites;

 

Whereas, Incorporating the existing right of way along Liberty Street into the plaza
footprint may provide a higher quality installation for residents and visitors, provide an
important opportunity to create a pedestrian plaza, and provide a community
gathering space for special events such as concerts, fairs, or civic gatherings, and a
space for bordering restaurants and retailers to serve and vend when weather and
events are permitting;



 

Whereas, The development of such a plaza would be in line with the City’s
transportation goals by creating a safe pedestrian space along a key block in the
downtown area, and help facilitate a transition away from car-centric infrastructure
and toward a more sustainable and people friendly design; and

 

Whereas, The City and the DDA are also commencing a year-long circulation study in
the downtown this summer, which is partly intended to identify sections of right of way
in the downtown that would be good candidates for fully pedestrianized blocks such
as this one;

 

Whereas, working in partnership with the GSA, the opportunity  exists to explore
multiple options for creating a more vibrant and welcoming pedestrian plaza on the
200 block of East Liberty; 

 

RESOLVED, The City Council directs the City Administrator to engage with the GSA
to develop a combined vision that may incorporate portions of the right of way along
the 200 block of East Liberty Street for a new and expanded federal plaza; and

 

RESOLVED, The City Council directs the City Administrator to ensure that the
circulation study and this federal plaza design process are sufficiently coordinated
with each other so as to ensure that one does not pre-empt the other, and each
benefits from the input and analysis of the other and from community and downtown
stakeholder input.

 
 
Erica Briggs, Ward 5 Council Member 
Phone: 734-355-3931
 
Sign-up for my newsletter and get details about upcoming coffee hours at: www.ericafora2.com
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